Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch Meeting

April 13, 2009

President Dick Byrnes opened the meeting at 3:05 pm by leading the Pledge of Allegiance. He then introduced three new drivers. Bob Tribbey moved to dispense with the reading of the minutes because they are available on the web site. The motion passed unanimously.

Frans Vanderbel, Tuesday Lieutenant is resigning due to poor health. President Byrnes made a card available for members to sign.

President Byrnes noted that he received a “Sorry” card from the previous month’s speaker. She apologized for not showing up as planned. He also received a letter noting that Mercedes Homes filed for bankruptcy. We received this letter because Mercedes Homes gave up a donation a few years ago. 

Treasurer Russ St Jean reported that our income for the month totaled $45. We spent $95.62. The end balance was $2189.62.

The monthly statistics are as follows:
Total Volunteer hours:

308

Total Miles driven:

3945

Total Fuel (dollars):

$471.32

Total Fuel (gallons):

241.548

Security Checks:


58

Construction Sites:


105

Infrastructure:


539

Drivers must not remove any papers from the clipboard that has replaced the binder in the car.

Sergeant Evan, from the Sheriff’s Department spoke to the group. He noted that there were about 300 people at Volunteer Banquets- “Take Two”. If a driver accidentally hits the emergency button on the portable radio, depress it for a few seconds and it should reset. He suggested that we try recharging the battery less often as the battery has about 1000 charges.

A member noted that a resident stopped him and complained about a problem with a 911 call. Sgt. Evan said to take note of the date and time and notify him of the problem.

There is an increasing amount of vandalism in SMW, especially in Cypress Village. Residents should report the incidents to the 911 operator.

Sheriff Deputy Andy Cox noted that there are more car burglaries at public places such as Fort Island Beach. He also noted that more and more teens are doing drugs. They are taking pills from home and reselling them or using them. Adults need to watch their meds carefully. The Sheriff’s office has Prescription Amnesty on the first Friday of the month. Old prescription drugs will be disposed of safely.
There is an increase of vandalism in SMW. Residents need to be vigilant. 

Cypress Village Board of Directors donated $250 to us. 

The motion to adjourn was made by Bob Tribbey at 3:55pm. Mike Cerny seconded the motion. A unanimous vote followed.

The May 7, 2009 meeting will be the last meeting until September. Captain Dodd will speak.

Respectfully Submitted,

Michele Eisner

Secretary

